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Mayor/Commissioners' Comments cont'd .... 

Commissioner Paul then asked Commissioner Pettis if he had found out anything about the 
horse arena. Commissioner Pettis stated that TDC is doing the work and providing the paint for 
the arena. The City is funding the paint for the building and TDC is doing the work on that as well. 
The stair repairs will be discussed more at the August 3rd TDC meeting. 

Commissioner Paul asked City Superintendent Chipper Wade if there was any reason that 
horse trailers could not be parked at the football field near the horse arena? City Superintendent 
Chipper Wade stated that the ground was very soft there, so parking the trailers there would 
create ruts, which would cause problems for football practice. Commissioner Paul asked if the 
field is used? He stated, Deseret is interested in hosting rodeos, but would need parking. City 
Superintendent Chipper Wade stated that the field is used some for football practice. 

Commissioner Paul also asked if anything had been determined about the issues with the water 
lines on Jehu Rd. City Superintendent Chipper Wade stated that it will have to be contracted 
out, since it is not a project that city staff can handle. City Engineer Hunter Baumgardner stated 
that Jehu is on the list for repair on the grant projects. 

Commissioner Cox - None 

Commissioner Cox asked if anyone else had any other comments. Tom Wynn stated that there 
is a pot hole at the stop sign on Chipola Ave that needs to be repaired. Additionally, he requested 
that the park benches at Lake Alice Park needs to be refurbished. City Superintendent Chipper 
Wade stated that the benches were repaired anytime they are found to be in need of repair. Mr. 
Wynn, stated that he spoke to Billy Traylor regarding the issue; Billy told him that his crew will 
repair them, if the City requests it. Commissioner Pettis stated that he would put in a request to 
Mr. Traylor. 

Commissioner Cox asked City Clerk Rachel Jackson to put in a work order to have the pot 
hole at the stop sign of Chipola Ave repaired to which, she replied she would write one up. 

Adjournment 
Commissioner Pettis made a motion to adjourn at 7:12 p.m. Commissioner Paul seconded the 
motion. Motion carried 3-0. 

Phillip Gaskin, Mayor 


